
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 1, Week 2 

Thursday February 4th, 2021  

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Wonder          •          Persevere          •          Believe          •          Create     

Respect           •          Responsibility          •          Resilience          

We acknowledge and respect the past and  present Elders, the Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people and custodians of this land the Dja Dja Wurrung people.  
Thank you for protecting and preserving our land Australia in the past, for sharing it 
now and educating us for the future. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge 
their spiritual connection to Country. 

TERM DATES 

FEBRUARY 
Wednesday, 10th 
Wednesday, 17th 
Wednesday, 24th 

Prep Rest Days 

 
Sunday, 28th  
10:30-11:30am 

1st Reconciliation 
Commitment Mass 

Friday, 5th 
9:15-10:15am 

Beginning Year Mass  

 
MARCH 
Wednesday, 3rd 

SCHOOL CLOSURE 

Monday, 8th 
Assembly -  
2:45-3:10pm 

 Monday, 22nd 
Tuesday, 23rd 
Wednesday, 24th 

Gr. 5/6 Camp 

Tuesday, 9th 
3:45pm 

Parent Information Session 
- Library 

 

Friday, 26th 
Interschool Cross Country 
 
End of Term Mass - 9:15am 

Thursday, 11th 
9:30-10:30am 
 
 

School Crossing Safety Talk 
- Grade Preps 
 
Lunch Orders Begin 

 

Wednesday, 31st School Photos 

Tuesday, 16th 
7:30am 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake  
Breakfast  

 

APRIL 
Thursday, 1st 

End of Term 1 

Wednesday, 17th 
9:15am 

Ash Wednesday Mass 

 

Monday, 19th Beginning of Term 2 



 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

We are called to walk with those in our care. 
As Jesus passed along the Sea of Galilee, he saw Simon and his brother Andrew casting a net 
into the sea—for they were fishermen. And Jesus said to them, “Follow me and I will make you 
fisherman of people.” And immediately they left their nets and followed him. As he went a little 
further, he saw James son of Zebedee and his brother John, who were in their boat mending 
the nets. Immediately he called them; and they left their father Zebedee in the boat with the 
hired men, and followed him. (Mark 1:16-20)  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Journey Begins 

As we step into this new year, 
Restore our spirits. 
Renew our passion for sharing your wisdom 
And nurture our compassion 

For those in need of greater support. 
 

Transform us as we seek to transform: 
Guide us as we seek to guide; 
Open our minds and hearts 

As we seek to open minds and hearts 
To the Good News of justice and peace. 
 

Help us listen more deeply 
To the world and to your Word, 
So we can walk with those in our care, 
Attentive to the Wisdom that 
Calls us all to the Kingdom of God. 
Adapted from a prayer by Jane Deren  
(http://www.educationforjustice.org) 

 

 

Dear families,  
 
A very warm welcome back for 2021. I hope you were all able to have a terrific holiday break, recon-
nect with family and friends and recharge the batteries in readiness for a new year here at St. Mary’s. 
We look forward to the opportunities, challenges and celebrations that the coming year will provide 
us. 
 
Lord, Give us insight to see realistically "what is"; but make us dreamers and give us vision of all the   
possibilities for "what can be." Use us as your instruments to form, inform, reform, and transform those 
who come to us. We ask this in your name, Jesus Christ. Amen 
 



 

  

I encourage you all to be actively involved in our school community and to work in partnership with 
us as we teach, guide, care and support your children to achieve their best. 
Research says that children receive the best education when parents and teachers work as a team. 
Parents’ enthusiasm, support and involvement are integral to the success of our school as are the 
skills, dedication and professionalism of teachers. 
 
If you need to contact your child’s teacher, please feel free to email them at: 

Foundation  Danielle Crane: danielle.crane@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
 

Grade 1/2   Emma Burge: emma.burge@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
 

Grade 3/4   Karen White: karen.white@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
 

Grade 5/6   Bella Dowthwaite: isabella.dowthwaite@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
 
We extend a very warm welcome to the St. Mary’s school community to our new foundation          
students, to James in Grade 1, Ryan in Grade 2 and to our new families. We look forward to formally 
welcoming you at our opening school Mass tomorrow. 
 
Opening Mass  
Our Opening School Mass will be celebrated tomorrow at 9:15am in St. Mary’s Church. All families are 
very welcome to join us as we ask God to bless us and be with us throughout the year ahead. In  
alignment with the state government announcement, all adults will need to wear a mask whilst in 
the church. 
 
Staffing  
It is with much delight, we welcome new staff members to St. Mary’s this year. Ms Emma Burge has 
joined us as the Grade 1/2 teacher and Ms Bella Dowthwaite. We look forward to their journey and 
contributions to the St. Mary’s learning community. 
 
Parent Information Meeting 
Next Tuesday 9th Feb there will be a parent information session commencing at 3:45pm. This will   
provide a great opportunity to meet our 2021 staff team, discuss learning and teaching at St. Mary’s 
as well as run through some of the day-to-day operations. There will be plenty of opportunities to 
ask questions along the way. 
 
The meeting will be held in the library, please make sure you use the QR code to sign-in upon arrive. 
We will be filming the session and sharing via SeeSaw for families that may not be able to attend. 
 
Communication 
We have experienced an overwhelmingly position response to the introduction of SeeSaw. This   
platform will primarily be used for reminders, classroom correspondence and sharing your child’s 
learning experiences throughout the year. The current view is to trial this for 12 months and your    
ongoing feedback would be greatly appreciated to assist in tailoring our communication to your 
needs. 
 
Each family has access to a PAM (parent access module) account. This platform is used for the       
administrative functions of our operations. This includes: 

Lodging a student absence  
Completing a medical form (please complete ASAP) 
Providing permission for excursions 
Signing up for Parent Teacher Interviews 
Accessing semester reports 



 

  

Uniform and Hats  
All children are expected to be in full school uniform. This includes wearing a hat for all outside play 
during Term 1 and again in Term 4. The uniform requirements are detailed in the School Information 
Booklet. Please note particularly the requirements for school shoes – casual slip ons, skate shoes, 
multi-coloured sports shoes, etc. are not part of the school uniform.  
 
Sports Days  
Health & Physical Education will be taught by Mark O’Sullivan each Thursday. Students will need to 
wear their PE uniform on this day. Any additional days for sports uniforms will be communicated    
directly by the classroom teacher via SeeSaw. 
 
Dates  
Known dates for Term 1 are communicated on the front of today’s newsletter. As other dates          
become known they will be updated in the newsletter each week. Please record all the dates which 
are directly relevant for you and your children. 
 
Please refer to our school calendar on our website which contains all these dates as well. Additional-
ly, if you use Google Calendars, you can follow our whole school calendar by following this link. 
 
Supervision 
Parents are asked not to drop children at school before 8:30 each morning. Teachers commence yard 
supervision at this time and your children will not be supervised if they arrive before 8:30. This is a 
very important legal obligation and your cooperation would be appreciated. 
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Kind regards, 
Ben Shields. 
 

CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE  

 
 
 

 

 
CSEF APPLICATIONS 

 

Any parent who holds a current Health Care Card is eligible to receive  
a rebate on their child’s excursion/camp costs. 

 

If you received this rebate last year, and your circumstances have  not changed  
(you still hold a current Health Care Card), then you do not need to do anything. 

If, however, you have not long received a Health Care Card, please see  
Karen in the office to apply. 

If you received this rebate last year and you no longer hold a current  
Health Care Card, could you please let Karen know. Many thanks. 

 

You are eligible to apply for this government  allowance if  
you live more than 4.8kms from the nearest bus stop  

(whether you choose to use the bus or not). 
Please see Karen in the office to find out more details. 

https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?cid=aHRnNDNxbDRlZjVtbHUyczZxZzd0MGkwcjRAZ3JvdXAuY2FsZW5kYXIuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ


 

  

'Sustainability is our SUPER  
POWER!' 
 
Australians discard 23 kilograms of clothing per capita every year and 
this results in six tonnes of textiles and clothing contributed to landfills in 
Australia every 10 minutes. 
 

Think twice before you buy new. Consider op-shops to give clothes a 
new life! 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

  

This is leadership . . . 



 

  

SCHOOL LUNCH ORDERS 



 

  

We would like to wish the following students a very happy 
birthday:   

Clancy Hendrickson : February 9th 
 Kaira Tobin : February 10th 
                                    

 

R.E. 2021R.E. 2021  

Dates to remember . . . 

 Friday, 5th February, 2021 - 9:15-10:15am 

 Beginning School Year Mass 
 

 Wednesday, 17th February, 2021 - 9:15-10:15am 

  Ash Wednesday Mass 
 

 Sunday, 28th February, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 First Reconciliation Commitment Mass  
 

 Friday, 26th March, 2021 - 9:15-10:15am 

 End of Term Mass  
  
 Friday, 23rd April, 2021 - 9:15am-10:15am 

 Beginning of Term 2 Mass  
 

 Wednesday, 28th April, 2021 - 7:00-8:30pm 

 First Reconciliation Celebration  
 

 Sunday, 25th July, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 First Holy Communion Commitment Mass 
 

 Sunday, 15th August, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Feast of the Assumption Mass 
 

 Sunday, 29th August, 2021 - 10:30-12:30pm 

 First Holy Communion Celebration 
 

 Sunday, 12th September, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Holy Name of Mary Feast Day Mass 
 

 Sunday, 10th October, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Confirmation Commitment Mass 
 

 Sunday, 14th November, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Confirmation Mass 



 

  
 



 

   


